
 
May 10, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Chairman       Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Greenville WWTP Rehabilitation for fiscal year 2025. The entity 

to receive funding for this project is the City of Greenville located at 118 Court Street, 

Greenville, KY 42345. The funding would be used for a phase of construction of a new 

wastewater treatment plant.  The new plant would upgrade their system to include new 

headworks with influent screening and a pump station, new oxidation ditches, new clarifiers, an 

upgraded system for disinfection, a new outfall lift station, a sludge dewatering rotary press, 

conversion of their existing aeration basins to equalization basins, and a new administrative and 

laboratory building.  

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the utility is under an agreed order 

from the state for exceeding their effluent limitations.  These upgrades are necessary to ensure 

the wastewater treatment plant can treat biological influent and maintain compliance with their 

permit requirements, state regulations, and to ensure public health and safety.   

 

This project has a Federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Title VI of the Clean 

Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
Brett Guthrie 

Member of Congress 


